Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: provisional local government finance settlement
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

On 19th December 2022 the Secretary of State for Levelling up, Housing and Communities released details of the provisional local government finance settlement for 2023/24.
I would therefore like to request

 

• The change to your Core Spending Power (CSP) for 2023/4 over 2022/3 as a result of the local government finance settlement.

Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means i.e., it is already in the public domain 

Core spending power for all authorities can be found on gov.co.uk here: CSP_supporting_information_table_2324.xlsx (live.com)
• The impact of inflation on the council’s 2022/3 budget, as measured against the original 2022/3 budget.

This can be found in the Council’s period 6 monitoring report here: Decision - REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2022/23 PERIOD 6 (leicester.gov.uk)
• The estimated impact of inflation on the council’s budget for 2023/24

This can be found in our budget report: Executive decisions (leicester.gov.uk)
• How much you had originally forecast the inflationary increase in costs to be for a) 2022-3 and b) 2023-4 in percentage and actual terms. 

We do not budget in this way, and the information is not recorded in that form. There is a commentary on inflation in the 23/24 budget report.  

This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.

• Details of any loans (PWLB or money market) taken out by the council after 30/9/22 and the loan provider, terms and time period for these loans. 

None

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
